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My wife, Lexi, and our two sons, Garrett (22) and Cameron (9) moved from Houston, 

Texas to Northern Virginia in February 2022. Once we settled in, we decided to look 

for a new church home. Although we live in Fairfax County, we decided to give 

Emmanuel and Middleburg a try as a way of “getting out of town” to a more relaxed, 

beautiful environment. We instantly fell in love with Emmanuel, decided to join, and 

were received into the Episcopal Church in 2022. Before moving to Northern 

Virginia, we were members at St. Paul's United Methodist Church in Houston, Texas. 

While at St. Paul's I was on the Construction and Scholarship Committees, and 

remain on the Ordinary Life Steering Committee. Lexi served as the President of St. 

Paul's United Methodist Women and a member of the choir. In our time at 

Emmanuel, I have proudly served as a lay reader, Lexi has served as a member of the 

choir, and Cameron has been involved with Sunday school. I am a Licensed 

Professional Engineer, currently working in Tysons, VA in real estate development, 

and am an Executive MBA candidate at the University of Virginia, Darden School of 

Business, class of 2025. 

 


